[image: image1.jpg][CONNECTICUT]

R I V E R
@ I N T

COMMISSIONS
l N c




Headwaters Subcommittee Annual Report - 2015

The Headwaters Subcommittee of the Connecticut River Joint Commissions consists of two volunteers nominated by each of the following municipalities: Canaan, Lemington, Bloomfield, Brunswick, and Maidstone in Vermont; and Pittsburg, Clarksville, Stewartstown, Colebrook, Columbia, Stratford, and Northumberland in New Hampshire. 
The Subcommittee serves as a means of providing local input on projects proposed on the Connecticut River, and advice on maintaining good water quality and habitat. Specific responsibilities include providing advice to NHDES, VANR and municipalities on matters pertaining to the river; reviewing and commenting on proposed permits and plans; and developing and periodically updating a corridor management plan. Staff support continues to be provided by North Country Council with funding from the states of New Hampshire and Vermont.

In 2015, activities included:
· Reviewed and commented on Northern Pass applications to NHDES and on Draft Environmental Impact Statement for US Department of Energy Presidential Permit.

· Hosted presentation on Vermont’s new shoreland regulations. 
· Reviewed and commented on several permit applications.

· Reviewed and commented on Conte Refuge Draft Comprehensive Conservation Plan.

· Participated in update of CRJC strategic plan on behalf of Headwaters communities.
· Reviewed public access maps and made recommendations to NH Public Access Advisory Board.

Meetings are planned quarterly in 2016, or more frequently if needed for review of the Northern Pass application to the NH Site Evaluation Committee or for other reviews. Meetings are open to the public. For a schedule of Headwaters Subcommittee meetings and more information about the resources of the Connecticut River, please visit the CRJC website at www.crjc.org. There are currently openings on the Subcommittee in several communities. If you are interested in working with volunteers from area communities on river conservation issues, and serving as a liaison to your municipal boards, we encourage you to attend a meeting or contact Chairman Ed Mellett at 603-636-2630 or goldenrockfarm@hotmail.com for more information.

